Thank you all for running in the Corringham event on Wednesday.  We had 14 runners on the Long and 9 on the Short.  If you didn’t make it to the event on the night, then catch up is available via Anytime for the next two weeks to score in the league.

The weather had turned a bit chilly, but hopefully once you started running it wasn’t too cold.  Mobile phone reception seemed a bit patchy in the start “hut”, but once everyone got started I think it was ok.  Just one report of mobile coverage dropping out and one result not yet appearing in the MapRun results list.

Thanks to Graham for planning the courses and running the event on the night.  He tried to get us to all the more interesting complex estates, but that did mean a bit of a trek to and from the pub to the first and from the last control.  Some good route choice though on some of the legs – it can be difficult to get that in on a street course.  Again, a couple of footpaths missing from the basemap, but nothing too serious that I found.

The results are shown on the website.  Any queries, then let me know and I will get them corrected.  David Game (Short) and Seb Parris (Long) were quickest on the courses, both finishing in just over 37 minutes.  Just one missing control logged for all the runners.  With that being David’s third win out of four, he leads the Short course standings, as we approach the halfway point in the series.  SOS also hold the top two spots in the Long course standings, with Lyn West out ahead, holding an eight point lead from Colin West.

Details of the event scoring are here:
https://www.orienteering-havoc.co.uk/results-archive/Corringham_results.pdf

The series webpage is here:
https://www.orienteering-havoc.co.uk/havoc-sos-midweek-winter-street-o-league-2023-24

The next event is hosted by SOS, at South Woodham Ferrers on Wednesday 12th December.  Details are on the SOS website here:
https://www.stragglers.info/events/winter-series-no-5-sth-woodham-2023-12-13


